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Dear parents, 

                        A short but happy week with lots going on. Many thanks for all the time 

and effort that the Friends of School put into our Platinum Jubilee Celebration in the 

school garden. Well done to all our lovely scone, cake, and sandwich makers, you did us 

proud! The children have each received a commemorative coin for the occasion kindly 

provided by FOS.   It was lovely to see many of you enjoying the time with your family 

and friends. I hope it has helped to give the children an understanding that they are part 

of this memorable time in history. They are beginning to think about why people are 

taking the time to celebrate the Queen’s dedication and achievement over 70 years.  

Class 2 have written to the Queen to congratulate her, if we get a reply, we shall let you 

know.  I am sure you will go on to share this special time together on June 4
th 

too, making 

memories that will last a lifetime. 

                         We were pleased to be part of the renaming ceremony for our local park. 

It has now been renamed Queen Elizabeth II Park. The renaming of the play area was 

inspired by parish Cllr Paul Evans. Funding for a range of improvements (platinum trees, 

children’s tree & plaque, new signs, picnic table and bench) was provided by Borough 

Cllr Andrew Eade, the parish council and Telford and Wrekin Council. Celebrating the 

QEII platinum jubilee (the past) and young people (the future). It is a super facility to have 

within the community.  The children waved their flags joyfully, it was a great start to our 

Platinum Jubilee Day. I know the children will make good use of the park. I often hear 

arrangements between the children to meet there friends there. Thank you to everyone 

involved. 

Have a wonderful half term and a fabulous celebration on the 4th June. 

Best wishes 

Jenny Griffiths 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
Friday 27

th
 May – School closed to pupils for a PD day 

Monday 6
th

 June – Back to School 

Week of 6th June—Year 1 phonics check 

11th June—Newport Carnival—Kings and Queens 

Wednesday 8th June—Year 2 Forest School 

Friday 15th July—Leaver’s Party (whole school invited (3-5pm) 

Tuesday 5th July—Sports Day 

21st July—Year 2 Leaver’s Assembly (A.M time to be confirmed) 

This Week’s Winning Team 

is 

 

 

RED TEAM  

Class 2 only - Encanto 

During our first week back after half term (from 6
th
 

June) Class 2 will be watching the Disney film 
‘Encanto’ in school.  This is a PG (Parental Guidance) 
rated film, the definition of Parental Guidance on the 
DVD is ‘General viewing but some scenes may be 
unsuitable for young children’.  The information 
provided for the rating is ‘very mild threat, injury detail’. 

 

Please could you let Mrs Powell at the start of school on Monday 6
th

 June 
know if you do not want your child to watch the film.  Thank you. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SATURDAY 11TH JUNE—KINGS 

AND QUEENS CARNIVAL 

FRIENDS OF SCHOOL 

 EVENTS 

JUBILEE LUNCH 

This week,  the children 

were treated to a 

wonderful  Jubilee lunch. 

Year 2 leavers photo, our 

special group of children.  

Orders to academy by Monday 

6th June. 



 

Rewarded for being a 

superstar and settling 

in so well into school. 

 

It has been a busy week in class one. We have had so much fun 

learning about and celebrating the Queen’s upcoming platinum 

jubilee. The children are all very excited to be part of such a big, 

special part of history. 

Year one have enjoyed writing descriptions about the Queen’s guards 

as well as writing some very exciting adventure stories about the 

Queen’s corgi! 

Reception have continued to practice holding a sentence in their 

heads before they write it. They wrote some super sentences about 

the Queen and her bag and her dog! 

In maths reception have been looking at different ways to make 10. 

For example: ’10 is made of 9 and 1.’ 

Year one have been partitioning two digit numbers into tens and units. 

For example: 56 has 5 tens and 6 units. 

And that is the end of another half term! Time really does fly when you 
are having fun! Have a fantastic half term break and we will see you in 
June! 



 

Rewarded for being kind 

and considerate .  
STAR  OF THE WEEK 

What an exciting term we’ve had! 
This week Class 2 have beautifully rewritten the story of Duffy’s Lucky 
Escape. The children used verbs, adverbs and adjectives to describe the 
journey Duffy went on. Due to the topic of the story, it allowed Class 2 to 
look at ways we can stop plastic from polluting our oceans. The children all 
wrote a letter to Greenpeace asking for help to stop the pollution of plastic 
and asked for ways they could help. Class 2 have had a successful week 
in English with beautiful handwriting and fantastic use of punctuation.  

 

Year 2 delved into the topic of weight 
specifically measurement in grams. The 
children were able to look at a scale and 
write the correct measurement using the g 
symbol for grams.  

 

A challenge for everyone in Class 2 is to bake and send in pictures of 
you reading the scale and writing down the correct measurement of the 
ingredients you are weighing out. I look forward to seeing all the pictures 
of what you have made. I wonder how many two and three digit numbers 

you will see?  

 

On Monday Class 2 participated in a fantastic 
gymnastics lesson, where the children were set the 
challenge of working in groups to create and 
obstacle course making bridges, planks and crab 
shape with their bodies that they had to manoeuvre 
around. All the children were successful in this 
activity and had fun while doing so.   



 

 



 

 
THANKS TO FRIENDS OF SCHOOL FOR 

ALL YOUR HARD WORK AND MAKING 

THE JUBILEE GARDEN PARTY POSSIBLE. 

WE HAD A  WONDERFUL TIME. 



 

 


